

September 6,2005

Mr. Kelly McKenzie 3210 North 94th Street Milwaukee, WI 53222

Dear Mr. McKenzie:

Recently you contacted me to request the placement of stop signs at the intersection of North 94<sup>th</sup> Street and West Auer Avenue. You stated that there are no stop signs at this intersection and that the placement of them would calm traffic.

I have requested that the DPW – Traffic & Lighting Engineer investigate this matter. Typically the DPW has strict rules on the placement of stop signs. They require 3 accidents in a 12-month period. This standard is not usually met. However, if a substantial majority of residents within a one-block radius of the intersection in question, sign a petition form, the department will reconsider the matter with aldermanic approval. For your benefit I have enclosed a petition form. You may choose to expedite the process by collecting signatures from local neighbors in favor of the proposal. Please return the enclosed petition form as soon as it is completed.

I am glad to be of service to you. If you have any additional concerns with this matter or any other, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Tim Bohl, Alderman 5th Aldermanic District

JB:so